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TESTIMONY ON GOVERNOR’S MESSAGE NO. 712, SUBMITTING FOR 
CONSIDERATION AND CONFIRMATION TO THE BOARD OF BARBERING AND 
COSMETOLOGY, GUBERNATORIAL NOMINEE, CHAD NELSON, FOR A TERM TO 
EXPIRE 06-30-2020. 
 
TO THE HONORABLE ROSALYN H. BAKER, CHAIR, AND MEMBERS OF THE 
COMMITTEE: 
 

My name is Constance Cabral, and I am the Executive Officer for the Board of 

Barbering and Cosmetology (“Board”), Department of Commerce and Consumer Affairs 

(“Department”).  The Department appreciates the opportunity to testify on G.M. 712, 

regarding the reappointment of Chad Nelson to the Board.  The Department supports 

the confirmation of Mr. Nelson’s reappointment to the Board. 

 Mr. Nelson has served on the Board as a public member since July 1, 2012, and 

has attended 38 out of 54 meetings since his appointment.  He has actively and 

constructively participated in the Board’s deliberations.  His preparedness for these 

meetings and sincere interest in the issues before the Board facilitate his development 

as a beneficial and valuable member of the Board.  The Board appreciates  

Mr. Nelson’s thought-provoking and pragmatic comments and recommendations that 

reflect his viewpoint as an advocate of the public interest.  
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As Regional Director for Fantastic Sam’s Hawaii, Mr. Nelson possesses a 

working knowledge of the beauty culture and industry that has enabled him to more 

readily understand the purpose of the Board and his role as a public member.  

Thank you for the opportunity to testify in support of the confirmation of 

Mr. Nelson to the Board. 
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